UCUI

Minutes

Oct 9th, 2013

1:00p.m.-3:00p.m.

Members Present:  Art Bull, Seong Cho, Scott Crabill, Chair, Jennifer Eastwood, Claudia Grobbel, Darrin Hanna, Cindy Hermsen, Amanada Nichols Hess, Jeff Insko, David Kidger, Carolyn O’Mahony, Steve Shablin, Kana Taku

1. S. Crabill called the meeting to order.

2. Introduction of committee and welcomed new members who did not attend the September 25, 2013 meeting.

3. Minutes of September 25th, 2013-approved

4. Review of Biomedical Diagnostic & Therapeutic Sciences, Specialization in Radiologic Technology Program Modification (BDTS)

· S. Crabill presented some historical background about the evolution of the agreement between OU and Beaumont Hospital to assist with clarifying the lack of transparency that existed within the program modification.  Previous arrangements between OU and Beaumont were not compliant with OU’s policy or HLC accreditation guidelines.  Much work was done to develop an agreement that met these requirements, including lengthy documentation to HLC.  
· The lack of transparency within the agreement extended to the accreditation process of the program.  
· Some committee members considered this as new program not a modification of program. Regarding this, other committee members showed the concern of restarting the program as the university is obligated to “teach out” the program.
· The committee had general concern that the governance process was not adhered to, for example, the program modification requests a faculty line that has already been approved by university level. This caused great concern since the program modification was submitted after the fact and the modified program is already being offered.
· Committee members were concerned for other programs offered by BDTS that were similar in structure and reliant upon Beaumont to deliver.  In particular is the current modification a precedent for transition of other specializations.  Also, what are the implications for the quality of these programs and impact upon other programs in the division?  
· It was determined that the chair will write a memo to clarify some governance and process related issues before the committee votes.  (content of memo included at the end of minutes)
5. Music, Theater, and Dance self-study
· Department chair, Jackie Wiggins, will visit next UCUI meeting to answer any questions raised by UCUI. 
· The major concern about mismatch with facility and organizational structure of the department is pointed out by committee members

· D. Kidger provided some clarification about the department and the music program.
· S. Cho and C. O’Mahony will prepare and circulate potential question list about the music program.  D. Hanna will circulate potential questions for dance and C. Grobbel and A. Hess will do the same for theatre.  
6. Credit hour definition is edited to drop the specific range of number of weeks for a semester. New language reads; “Regardless of their duration, courses contain the same total number of hours as if the courses were scheduled for a full 15-week semester.”
Agenda items for the following were deferred to the next meeting until further information is provided:

-  Mid-Semester Evaluation Date Policy
-  Course Withdraw Policy
7. The meeting was adjourned on 3:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Seong Cho

Memo to School of Health Sciences

UCUI met to review the program modifications that were submitted by BDTS.  We appreciate the time and effort that was put into these documents.  We were glad to see that the program was developing a more transparent process for awarding credit for the specialization in BDTS.  However the committee has some general concerns with the significant changes that have occurred in the program.  Considering the number of modifications being made, these substantial changes make this look more like a new program than merely a modification of an existing program.   Therefore we would like to invite you, or a representative, to attend one of our meetings to discuss the following questions/concerns:

Modification approvals seem to be coming forward post hoc.  Changes have already occurred within the program without following university procedure, how were faculty consulted in developing these changes?

The committee is aware that BDTS offers additional specializations in which Beaumont provides support for delivering (similar to the Rad program in which transfer of accreditation is occurring).  What are the implications for the program if Beaumont terminates course offerings for the additional specializations? 

UCUI is aware of other program modifications being approved and deliberated in SHS.  

UCUI is wondering how all these changes impact other programs and the overall programs being offered?
